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Swim Team
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August 2014

President’s
Message

Greetings to all members! | hope this newsletter firmswell.

On Thursday, August™ as | was leaving for work at 5:00 am, |
came upon two boards lying in the road next to our Devon
entrance. | quickly realized the boards were from entrance
sign, so | laid them up behind the sign and was going tol dack
Carey about re-mounting them. 1 forgot to call and on dégn
August 11", Larry Foster and Tim Dube installed them back on the
fence. Larry and Tim thank you so much for doing thik©iewit me
even having to ask!

In the last newsletter | mentioned that Larry was oigag a
group to paint the entrances. Be sure to thank Bernmadfailim
Dube, Steve Dewald, Al Remsen, Tommy Marvin, Chip Funke,
and Forest Wall when you see them for sprucing up ournaetsa

The swim team had a successful year. Although we dithcep
high in our division, we saved our best for last and fiedsstrong

at the Champs’ meet. Thank you to Jen and Erinifecting the

team and Paul Schisa for teaching our frogs and tadpoilesd

compete and have fun.

| hope to see everyone at Margaritaville on August, 2® call
your neighbors and remind them to show up. For all you new

Youth Social residents, there is singing, some dancing, and usually & quie
Amber Spicer Sunday around The Forest as everyone recovers from Trish's
punch. On Friday, August 99we will have another fun night at
the pool for all the pool members so come on out.
(continued on page 2)
2014 BOARD COMMITTEES
Architectural Review  Decorations Development Garden Log-Range Planning
Tom French Martha Rex Chair Needed Harrison Bresee ltdithaFriel
jtrench@aol.com saildrex@gmail.com breseefmly@cox.net lizfriel@cox.net
Marina Shawcross
Membership Neighborhood Watch ~ Swim Team Webmaster
Chair Needed Leslie Reeser Erin Ellis John Womeldorf

plajr@cox.net john@mrwilliamsburg.com
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

(continued from page 1)

Also, a big thank you to John Womeldorf, AKA Mr. Willigurg, for printing and
distributing the Margaritaville flyers. As | mentionéast month, we now have a Facebook
page so go online and join the group.

Leslie Reeser has been coordinating our Neighborhoodn/¥atigram for the last few years.
Recently, she has decided to step away from this posg@we are in need of someone to fill
her void. Please contact her for more informationttentime that is required for this job.
Leslie, thank you being a great representative betweerasaarciation and the JCC Police
Department and for working to keep our neighborhood safe.

Please do not hesitate to email me with questions, ams)car problems, because each one of
you are the “eyes” of the neighborhood and streettwnohwou live.

GROUNDS

Ken Butler

A couple things from the grounds — | would like to thankvatlo volunteered to repair and
paint the entrance signs.

Also, we have been in touch with the county to getalaay containers for the pool. One will
be on the pool deck near the entrance gate for youlQmenty Waste has provided new trash
cans for the pool and clubhouse at no charge to theiassocPlease consider using them, as
well. If you're interested in using County Waste, tharge per month is $17 for the first can
and $1 for the second. Crystal Carter has helped us witihgythe trash pickup gratis and can
be reached at 804-641-9502.

Tim Dube has helped with the entrance lighting, and DRg& with playground repairs.
Thanks to both.
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Upcoming Events at WF
Zuleika Hedrick
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NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH

Windsor Forest residents enjoyed another informative meetitig Master Officer
Alan McDowell on July 23rd, arranged by Neighborhood Watch cheslié. Reeser.
A few highlights worth mentioning are:

Keep belongings stored out of sight in vehicles and car doors
locked.

Never open the door to strangers or solicitors. Always buy
cookies, candies, alarm systems only from a known source
(friend or neighbor, their child).

If approached by someone claiming to collect funds benefiting
a disaster relief fund, organization or specific victink s
published information and verification of fund or contact
organization directly.

Keep bushes and shrubs trimmed back and outdoor lighting on
sensor trained in front of your windows and doors allowing
good visibility.

Keep social media and voice mail messages vague about when
you are leaving for vacation and when you will be backt Pos
pictures upon your return.

When in doubt, call 911. They will determine the risk gadio
officers accordingly. You are not responsible for risk
assessment or investigation. We are only asked to be an extr
set of eyes.

Time to check your smoke detector batteries? Check the ones
in your alarm system also!

Thank you to all my block captains and neighbors in attenddnappreciate your
continued support!

| also want to send a roar of appreciation to Master @ffidan McDowell, who is
always available to run our meetings and offer his tintesapport.

Master Officer Alan McDowell can be reached at: 757-603-6026
Or by email:Alan.McDowell@jamescitycountyva.gov
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The following new APP’s were presented at the Jul§ [98ighborhood Watch meeting.

New APP'’S for your mobile devise:

VINEmobile

VINEmobile is the mobile app version of VINE (Victim brimation and Notification
Everyday), the National Victim Notification Network.h& app allows victims to register
for timely and reliable information regarding the custstBtus of offenders 24 hours a
day. Victims and concerned citizens can register todidied by phone, email, text
message (where applicable) or TTY device when an offendestody status changes.

MobilePatroi,

Keeping communities safe and informed by improving commubicabetween law
enforcement and the communities they serve. MobilePatfds law enforcement
agencies rapidly communicate vital public safety infornmasach as emergency alerts,
most wanted, sex offenders, arrest warrants, jail bookin§$NE notifications. Users
of the app can also send anonymous crime tips and offeigigings directly to local
law enforcement.
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Heather and Dan O’Neal are our newest Windsor Forest neighbors, moving
from Oceanport, New Jersey into their new home at 11 Fenwyck Court August
1%, Their sons Danny (almost 11), who is a Boy Scout and loves tennis, and
Shaughn (age 5) are enjoying the pool and are looking forward to new friends
in Windsor Forest.

Dan is a manager with Martin’'s Supermarket, and Heather is a homemaker and
former operations consultant/VP with Wachovia Bank. The O’Neal’'s can be
reached by phone at 757-645-4440, 732-693-8296 (Dan’s cell) or 732-693-
8279 (Heather's cell) or by email at danhebo@outlook.com.
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POOL SCHEDULE 2014
Memorial Day Weekend
Friday, May 24 6 pm — 10 pm
Saturday, May 25 12 pm— 9 pm
Sunday, May 28 12 pm— 8 pm
Monday, May 2% 12 pm— 8 pm
May 27 — June 1%
Monday — Thursday 12 pm—- 3 pm
Friday 12 pm - 3 pm and
6 pm— 10 pm
Saturday 12 pm—- 9 pm
Sunday 12 pm—- 8 pm
June 13" — September ¥
Mon — Thursday 12 pm—- 8 pm
Friday 12 pm - 10 pm
Saturday 12 pm—- 9 pm
Sunday 12 pm—- 8 pm
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ARTICLES FOR “THE FORESTER”
SIGN UP FOR annabzltil?as(g);:I’?gcl)i.t(:ig:grir:?ggg”\g?“(japrg?i:‘;?mat.
WINDSOR FOREST E-MAILS Questions?

If you are not on the Windsor Forest
e-mail distribution list,
please go to the website —

www.windsorforesthoa.com

and click on E-mail Updates
to submit your e-mail address.

Ys-page-$35  Ye-page-$65  full-page-$100

Please send your payment
prior to publication of your ad to:
Chesapeake Bay Management
3705 Strawberry Plains Road — Suite C
Williamsburg, VA 23188

If you are a member of the Windsor Forest
Homeowners Association involved with a non-profit
organization, you may advertise for free in exchange
for a short blurb about you and your connection to the
organization.
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